THE ANGLO-CATALAN SOCIETY

Secretary's Circular.

August 1958.

The Annual Luncheon and General Meeting of the Anglo-Catalan Society will be held this year on Saturday, September 27th, at 12.45 p.m. for 1 p.m., at the Majorca Restaurant, 66 Brewer St., London W.1. The cost will be about 12s.6d. per head, excluding wines. Will all members wishing to be present please complete the slip provided below and send it as soon as convenient direct to Sr. Bonafont?

Will all members, whether or not they are able to attend, please inform me by September 20th of any matters they wish to be raised at the meeting? Besides the discussion of matters arising from the minutes of the last A.G.M. and other business, the meeting will proceed to the election of officers for the year 1958-59, and any nominations for election to the committee should be sent to me by September 20th. All nine offices on the committee are open for election. The present composition of the committee is as follows:

President
Hon. Secretary
Hon. Treasurer
Committee
Mr. G.M. Alcoverro (London)
Members

Dr. J.M. Batista i Roca (Cambridge)
Mr. Joan Gili (Oxford)
Mrs. Helen F. Grant (Cambridge)
Mr. P. Russell Gebbett (Nottingham)
Professor Josep Trueta (Oxford)

Two resignations have been received by the Committee: those of the President and Hon. Secretary; as a result, the Committee have agreed to nominate Dr. R.B. Tate (Nottingham) for the office of President and Mr. A. Solé-Leris (London) for that of Hon. Secretary both members have agreed to their nomination for election. The attention of members is drawn to the Constitution, Section (a) (b) and (c): Offices shall be held for periods of one year: the office of President shall be held initially by the head of a Department of Spanish in a British University, but this office shall not be considered the sole prerogative of one such: Catalans shall be represented 'firmly' on the Committee.

J. Cremona, St. Catharine's College Cembridge.